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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE




August 22, 2012
To: 

Interested Parties
Re:
Processing of Requests for Review Made Pursuant to Section 3305(b) of Act 13 of 2012, the Unconventional Gas Well Impact Fee Act
Docket No.:
M-2012-2288561
The purpose of this Secretarial Letter is to announce that the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (Commission) will now begin processing Requests for Review made pursuant to Section 3305(b) of Act 13 of 2012, the Unconventional Gas Well Impact Fee Act (Act).  At this time, the Commission will process Requests for Review to the extent that such requests address Chapter 32, Section 3302 and Section 3303 of the Act and the provisions of the Municipalities Planning Code (MPC). 
On July 26, 2012, the Commonwealth Court of Pennsylvania (Court) issued a decision declaring Section 3304 of the Act unconstitutional, thereby enjoining the Commission from enforcing that section of the Act.  See Robinson Township, et al. v. Commonwealth et al., No. 284 M.D. 2012.  Because the Court enjoined the Commission from enforcing Section 3304 of the Act, the Commission is only authorized to determine whether local ordinances are in compliance with Chapter 32, Section 3302 and Section 3303 of the Act and the provisions of the MPC.  
Accordingly, pursuant to Section 3305(b) of the Act, the Commission will now process Requests for Review and issue Orders regarding the compliance of local ordinances with Chapter 32, Section 3302 and Section 3303 of the Act and the provisions of the MPC.  In addition, the Commission intends to address and issue Advisory Opinions regarding proposed local ordinances to the same limited extent, pursuant to Section 3305(a) of the Act. 
Please note that the Commission specifically addressed the procedures by which it will process Requests for Review in the Tentative Implementation Order, Docket No. M‑2012-2288561, issued on March 16, 2012.  If you have additional questions regarding this Letter, please contact the Commission at 717-772-7777 or by e-mail at ra-Act13@pa.gov.      
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Sincerely,

Rosemary Chiavetta


Secretary
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